
Please Consider Making A Year-End Donation 

Thank you for your prayers and financial support!  Your encouragement and donations made my  
two-year internship possible. 

I am now raising support for my full-time staff position.  Please consider making an end-of-year gift 
to help me reach 100%.  If you are not currently part of my support team, but would like to join, 
please consider making a monthly commitment. 

Thanks again, and may God bless your generosity! 

November 2011 

Rebecca’s Reflections 
113 N. Martinson—Wichita, KS 67203—316.683.6426—Rebecca@jfaweb.org  

No Facts, No Plan, No Confidence 

Dear Friends and Family, 
 
Jennifer had “no facts, no plan, and no 
confidence” to dialogue with others about 
abortion, let alone with students at the University 
of North Texas (UNT), one of Texas’s most 
liberal colleges.   
 
I was her mentor during Justice For All’s (JFA) 
Abortion: From Debate to Dialogue seminar this 
past November.  With such a dire outlook, could I 
prepare Jennifer for what she would encounter 
on UNT’s campus?  Read about her campus 
experience below, and see her pictured in 
conversation to the right (wearing the pink jacket). 
 

—————————————- 
 
“Though I have always been very pro-life, I had 
never done any pro-life work.  I had not done 
research on abortion or practiced defending my 
view. I  had no facts, no plan, and no confidence.  
In short, I was not ready for any conversation 
with someone who was pro-choice… 
 
The training proved to be exactly what I needed, 
equipping me with the knowledge and skills I 
lacked… 
 
My first conversation at the campus outreach 
consisted of a tour of the exhibit.  That was a 
great conversation to start with. 

Later, I talked to a girl who was standing across 
the sidewalk looking uneasy.  She thought 
abortion was very bad, but also thought it should 

be the woman’s choice.  She was open, and we 
had a very good conversation.  Afterwards, she 
walked up to the poll table, started to sign that 
abortion should be legal, but then signed that it 
shouldn’t! ... 
 
Thanks to the training and outreach, I am pretty 
confident in starting a conversation about abortion, 
and I am equipped with the skills and tools I need… 
 
Thank you, JFA, for the work that you do!” 
 
Jennifer Boyes 


